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3. Co-Chair’s Remarks 
Aba Mortley welcomed everyone to the first public UCARE meeting for the 2018-2019 academic year. 
She thanked Mona Rahman for stepping-in as Co-Chair for this evening meeting as Dr. Liying Cheng 
was unable to attend as she is away in Japan on university business. The following items were reported 
on: 
 

Inclusive Queen’s Website  
        
        The “Inclusive Queen’s Website” was launched in late August and provides information on resources, 

training and support services to help all members of the Queen’s community feel welcome. In addition 
to launching the website, the Office of the Provost and University Relations will continue to collaborate 
on efforts to raise awareness about inclusivity initiatives and resources on campus, as well as to 
communicate the university’s progress in implementing the PICRDI recommendations. In addition, the 
Office of Indigenous Initiatives and University Relations are also working on a website focusing on 
Indigenous initiatives and reconciliation at Queen’s.  It is hoped that this new website will be launch 
this academic year.  UCARE will continued to be updated on these initiatives. 

 
Visioning Session 
   

Aba Mortley reported that UCARE members took part in a strategy workshop on September 24th at the 
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the Framework is not intended to be all things to all people and that other university policies address 
these important issues;    

• Learning outcomes are predominately geared towards students. Responsibility for learning however, 
also rests with instructors. The document does not reflect this reciprocal relationship. 

 
      Aba Mortley thanked Jill Scott for attending. 
 
5. Report of the Governance and Nominating Sub-Council 
Terms of Reference for the Governance and Nominating Sub-Council 

 UCARE’s attention was drawn to the proposed terms of reference for the Governance and Nominating 
Sub-Council.  There were no questions or comments.  
 
It was moved by Yasmine Djerbal, seconded by Mona Rahman, and agreed that UCARE approve the 
proposed Terms of Reference for the Governance and Nominating Sub-Council, effective immediately.  

 
Nomination of Undergraduate Student 

UCARE’s attention was drawn to the nomination of Richelle Ignatius as an undergraduate student 
member of UCARE.  There were no questions or comments.  

 
It was moved by Adriana Lopez Villalobos, seconded by Yasmine Djerbal, and agreed that 
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face meetings between administration and student groups; building relationships with the AMS and 
SGPS communications teams; placing notices and/or requesting articles in the Queen’s Journal; and, 
leveraging social media. 
 
Cultural Competencies 
The issue of training staff and faculty 


